Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Better Care Fund (BCF) 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1. Is the Local Authority the ‘host body’ under local section 75 agreements relating to the BCF?

Answer: 

No.  Leicester City Clinical Commissioning Group is the ‘host body’ under the 75 agreements.

2. What was the total pooled Better Care Fund budget for 2016-17 and 2017-18, including the CCG minimum allocation, grants and additional funding from the CCG or Local Authority?

2016/17 = £23,715.0k 

2017/18 = £24,288.1k

3. How much from the total pooled Better Care Fund budget was spent on carers’ breaks in 2016-17 and 2017-18?

We can report on this question relating to respite packages only, of which we know the overwhelming majority will be related to Carers Breaks*. For this cohort, we have included spend below:

2016/17 = £664,824

2017/18 = £789,499

This expenditure exceeds the BCF funding allocated for Carers of £650k pa.

*We are not able to conduct an audit of each respite case as this would require a manual process that would exceed the cost limit as defined by the Freedom of Information Act.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined whether held, located, retrieved, extracted and prepared relevant information to answer your request within the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

4. Did your Local Authority provide any funding for carers’ breaks outside of the BCF in 2016-17 and 2017-18?

Yes

5. Please send your local Better Care Fund plan for 2017-19

For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain i.e. the Council’s website.

Please see link to the plan as submitted to ASC scrutiny commission in March 2014 http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk:8071/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=771&MId=6173&Ver=4
6. How does the Local Authority inform carers about breaks available to them in the area?

We commission a number of support services which provide a variety of opportunities for breaks to carers which are promoted via our web based service directory ‘My Choice’; care management teams also signpost carers to these services; care management teams may commission a number of services for a service user which will also provide a break for their carer e.g. domiciliary support, community opportunities, respite care.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


